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Below is a letter sent to United Nations headquarters in New York by KARL on March 20, 2013.  Currently there are only two United Nations amateur radio stations in the world, 4U1ITU and 4U1UN which each are considered separate countries. UN cemetery (http://www.unmck.or.kr)  in Busan, Korea is the home of many soldiers from all over the world including  USA, UK, New Zealand, Australia, Philippines, India, Thailand etc. They were killed in action during Korean war. The cemetery is an UN territory so we believe an amateur radio station with the 4U1 prefix call sign can be issued there by United Nations headquarters. KARL contacted UN headquarters in 2013 inquiring about 4U1 station there and exchanged a few phone calls and emails but still there is no definite answer about this matter. 
KARL hopes IARU will help us somehow getting a 4U1 call sign station there.

**********************************************************************
Korean Amateur Radio League 
C.P.O. Box 162, Seoul 100-601, Korea
March 20, 2013
To Ban, Ki-moon, UN Secretary General;
How are you? This is professor Yongsurk Lee(amateur radio call sign, HL1FB) in Electrical and Electronic Engineering Department of Yonsei University in Seoul, Korea. I am in charge of International Relations Committee of KARL(Korean Amateur Radio league). KARL was founded in 1955 and currently has over 8000 licensed members and its homepage is www.karl.or.kr. KARL is the only amateur radio society representing Korean amateur radio community.
Currently United Nations has two amateur radio stations, 4U1UN(UN headquarters in New York) and 4U1ITU(ITU in Geneva in Switzerland) and these station operate and contact amateur stations all over the world. These stations are very popular among amateur radio operators in the world due to rarity of UN call sign stations.
Recently we, Korean amateurs, found about UN Memorial Cemetery (http://www.unmck.or.kr) in Busan, Korea. This cemetery does not belong to Korea but it belongs to United Nations. And we think an UN amateur radio station can be established there. The UN Memorial Cemetery in Busan has hundreds of acres land and dozens of employees and a large management building. An UN amateur radio station there will help UN to let the world know about the role and importance of UN through amateur radio. I sent numerous emails to the UN amateur radio stations to inquire about establishing an amateur radio station but I never received any response. 
Please let the appropriate department in UN to contact me, yonglee@yonsei.ac.kr, and let us know the possibility and procedure to establish an UN amateur radio station there. Then we will follow the procedure and we will afford all the expenses necessary.
Thank you very much in advance. Please help us.
Professor Yongsurk Lee, Yonsei University, Seoul, Korea
yonglee@yonsei.ac.kr
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